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1. 
The business questionnaire (April 2005) of businesses in the Lancaster & Morecambe District does not present a picture of an area where development is hampered by inaccessibility and congestion. Most businesses plan to stay at their current location, and regard business prospects as good. Skill shortages are the overwhelming recruitment problem, and links to the M6 are not the main concern.
2. 
49% of businesses regard their prospects as “good”, with higher figures for White Lund, Morecambe and Heysham, which would be served by the new road, and lower figures for Lancaster City Centre, which would not be served by it.

3. 
When businesses were asked if they would like something of apparent benefit to them, at no cost, they replied in the affirmative. Yet when they were asked for a financial contribution to the scheme in November 2010, as part of the Government’s cost-cutting programme, not one business offered anything.

4. 
Further, the proportion of local businesses taking the no-cost option of registering their support for the scheme with the IPC/NID is small.

5. 
The latest EIR shows measured journey times in 2008 which are very different from 2001, some higher and some lower. This is not a picture of increasing congestion, and if actual journey times have changed so much between 2001 and 2008, how much have they changed since then? Is the promoter basing his case up to date figures?
6. 
Time savings forecast for 2014 have reduced significantly from those forecast previously for 2010. They have reduced to at most 5-6 minutes, even on routes that would most benefit from the scheme. They are not the “significant reductions” claimed in the text. In the real world, they are so low as to be barely noticeable by drivers travelling on those journeys.

7. 
As the time savings feed through into “benefits” over 60 years in the Benefit to Cost calculation, the reduced time savings must reduce the latest benefit to Cost Ratio, used to justify the scheme.
8. 
Employment figures show that occupied employment land increased by 38% between 2006 and 2008, without the need for a road.

9. 
The EIR forecast 898 new jobs as development land, previously “inaccessible”, fills up when the road is built. But one of the key sites (White Lund Industrial Estate) appears to have filled up already by 51% since the previous forecast. This casts doubt on the methodology and results of the jobs forecast.

10. 
The EIR acknowledges the “two-way road effect”: roads can suck jobs out of an area, as well as bring them in. This is endorsed by many recent studies. The EIR estimates that 1,095 jobs could be lost as a result, reducing the net increase in jobs, at best, to 30.
11. 
There is no evidence that tourism would benefit from a new road. It is unlikely that a reduction of at most 5 to 6 minutes, at peak times only, in a journey to the resort would be a deciding factor for visitors.

12.
Experience shows that many factors contribute to creating jobs in the district, but the quality of road access is one of the least important.

13. 
The financial, social and environmental costs of building the road are very real and tangible, but the benefits which are claimed for it are small and unproven. The road is as likely to draw jobs out as to bring them in.
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